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THE UNIVERSITY OF READING 
 

STAFFING COMMITTEE 
 
 
23/17 A meeting of the Staffing Committee was held on Tuesday 21 November 2023 

at 10.00 am in Committee Room 2, Whiteknights House 
  

Present: 
 

Dr K Henderson (Chair) 
Professor A Charlton-Perez 
Professor F Hwang 
Professor T Reid 
Mrs C Rolstone  
Mrs J Rowe 
Mrs S Thornton 
Dr A-M van Dodeweerd 
Mr A J Twyford (Secretary) 
 
Also in attendance: 
 
Mr J Russell, HR Operations Lead 
 

Apologies were received from Dr R Messer, Mr E Gregory, Mr S Hunt, Dr A Laville and 
Mrs S Thornton. 
 
The Committee welcomed Dr A-M van Dodeweerd, Director of Research Services.  
 

 23/18 Membership, Terms of Reference and Disclosure of Interests 
 

The Committee received a copy of its membership and Terms of Reference and a copy 
of a memorandum from the University Secretary in respect of Disclosure of Interests 
and the Committee’s obligations in respect of the University’s Risk Register. 
 
The Committee noted the comments contained in the memorandum from the 
University Secretary in respect of disclosure of interests.  
 
The Committee considered the risks on the register relating to the Committee and 
identified those relevant to the Terms of Reference.  
 
The Committee discussed the University’s decision to pause the reward processes 
during the 2023/24 academic year and the impact this may have in respect of Risk 1 - 
Failure to recruit, retain, and develop both Professional Services and Academic staff 
due to competitiveness of recruitment market alongside challenges of sector pay and 
benefits package and rising workloads.  
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It was agreed that the Secretary to the Committee would raise these concerns with 
the University’s Risk Management and Business Continuity Officer. 
 
Action: the Secretary to the Committee to inform the University’s Risk Management 
and Business Continuity Officer of the Committee’s concerns following the 
University’s decision to pause the reward processes during the 2023/24 academic 
year and the impact this may have in respect of Risk 1. 
 
Professor Reid indicated that a number of Universities had produced a one page 
overview of their University’s Committee Structure, to help colleagues better understand 
and have transparency of the Committee structure, and asked if this was something the 
University of Reading could develop. 
 
Action: the Secretary to the Committee to raise this matter with the Head of 
Governance Services 
 
23/19 The minutes of the meeting held on 19 July 2023 were approved. 
 
Arising from the minutes: 

  
Minute 23/08 (23/02, 22/19 22/14): HR System 

 
The Director of Human Resources reported that follDC 
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The Director of Human Resources reported that following the tri-ennial valuation 
process, proposals were currently being consulted upon which would decrease both 
the employee / employer contributions required to fund the benefits structure of 
USS.  The proposed contribution rates to the scheme  would be lower than those 
being paid today (currently 9.8% and 21.6% respectively) and reflects the significant 
changes in market conditions at the time of the valuation. The anticipated 
implementation date for this change was in January 2024. She noted that this would 
have a beneficial impact on take home pay for colleagues in USS. 
 
The Director of Human Resources mentioned that the 2024 pay bargaining round is 
scheduled to commence in January 2024. She also reported that the UCEA was 
working with the trades unions to review the national pay spine and agreed to 
report back to the Committee any outcomes arising from these discussions. 
 
23/24 Annual Report – tackling sexual harassment and sexual misconduct  
 
The Committee noted a report outlining the University’s compliance with the Office 
for Students (OfS) Statement of Expectations to tackle harassment and sexual 
misconduct in 2022/23.  




